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JAN I i 1991

In Reply Refer To:
i.icense: 22-08799-02
Docket: 30-05004/90-01

Northern States Power Company
ATTN: Thomas M. Parker, Manager

,

Nuclear Support Services
414 Nicollet Mall, IN04
Minneapolis, Minnesota 554014927

Gentlemen:

This refers to the routine, unannounced radiation safety inspection conducted
by Messrs. W11)iam L; Fisher and Wesley L. Holley of this office on
December 5-6, 1990, of Pathfinder decommissioning activities mouthorized ly NRC
Byproduct Material License No. 22-0G,799-02, and to their discussion of findings
with Mr. Albert H. Kuroyama and members of his staff at the conclusion of the
inspection.

The inspection was an exam $ nation of activities conducted ender the license as
they relate to radiation safety and to compliance w'th the Commiss'.on's rules
and regulations and the conditions of the license. The inspection consisted of
selective examinations of procedures and representative recards, interviews of
personnel, and observations by the inspectors.

The inspectors reviewed the organizatice of the Pathfinder decommissioning
staff; toured the. facility; reviewed certain license conditions with licensee
personnel; reviewed selected NRC-required recor<is back to June 28, 1990, the
ef fective date-of the license amendment that allowed decommissioning- to start;
briefly scanned the licensee's radiation protection anti decomnissioning
procedures; and discussed with licensee personnel various activities, such as
personal monitoring and waste disposal.

The inspectors reviewed records of four licensee-initiated and approved changes
|| made in accordance with License Condition 13. No problems' were identified, but

the licensee must -formally transmit those records to the Region IV of fice in
accordance with License Condition 13.A.

Within the areas inspected, no violations were identified.

Tho' inspectors noted that thorough ~ preparat}ons had occurred befer9 licensed
decommissioning activities were started, and noted that much equipment and
debris had been removed safely and ef fectively from the reactor and fuel -

| _ handling buildings during a relatively short time.
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he y pi he pleased to discuss any questions you have concerning this letter.

Sincerely,

Ortiral S&nal By:
A. B. BEAC9

A. Bill Beach, Director
Division of Radiation Safety ,

end Safeguards

Enclosures:
1. Appendix A - NRC InspLetion Report

30-06004/90-01
2. Appendix B - Scheavle Milestones
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cc:
' South Dakoca Rad 4 tion Control Program Director '
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